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Sincerely, 

Philip B. Scott 
Governor 

PHILIP B. SCOTT 
Governor 

State of Vermont 
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

February 25, 2021 

The Honorable Molly Gray 
President 
Vermont State Senate 
The State House 
Montpelier, Vermont 

Dear Madam President: 

I have the honor to appoint, subject to the advice and consent of the Senate, 

Adam Greshin 

of 611 Eurich Pond Road, Warren as Commissioner, Department of Finance and Management, 
for a term from and including March 1, 2021, to and including February 28, 2023, and until a 
successor is appointed and has qualified. 
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